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North American Energy Standards Board

1301 Fannin, Suite 2350, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via e-mail
TO:
Electric Reliability Organization (ERO) Committee Members, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM: 
Rae McQuade, President

Laura B. Kennedy, Meeting/Project Manager

RE:
Notes from the ERO Committee Conference Call on December 2, 2005
DATE:

December 9, 2005
Dear ERO Committee Members,

The ERO Committee held a conference call on December 2, 2005.  The following notes resulted from the meeting.

	Administration:
	· Ms. Kennedy read the antitrust advice.

	Discussion on Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) changes:
	· Section 6 of the MOU provides for an annual reevaluation of the effectiveness and efficiency of the MOU during the anniversary month of the signing of the MOU as well as the ability to revise the MOU “at any other time as mutually agreeable.”  This provides an opportunity to modify the MOU within the agreement itself.
· Mr. Benjamin noted that he spoke with Mr. Phillips and that Mr. Phillips is not interested in opening the MOU for modification.  Mr. Benjamin has not had an opportunity to discuss these issues with Mr. Cook.

· NAESB General Counsel, Mr. Boswell, has advised that if NERC becomes the ERO, the references to NERC should be changed to ERO in the MOU, at a minimum.
· Most of the committee members on the call agreed that the MOU should be updated to strengthen the commitment between NERC, NAESB, and the IRC to coordinate standards development efforts and/or modifications to policy to avoid overlap and duplication of work.

· The language in the MOU that describes the activities from which NAESB is precluded from engaging (i.e., setting industry policy) should be modified to describe the activities that NAESB is organized to accomplish (i.e., standards development).
· The committee agreed to draft a letter to NERC and the IRC stating that NAESB seeks to open a review of the MOU as set out in Section 6 of the MOU.

· Mr. Boswell will review the letter and a draft will be sent to Mr. Torgerson, Mr. Phillips, and Mr. DeBoissiere.  The FERC will receive a copy of the final letter.
· The ERO Committee is an agenda item for the WEQ Leadership Meeting on December 12.  The participants can begin to draft the letter during this meeting.

· The ERO will work with the NAESB Board of Directors, NERC, and the IRC to establish a timetable to complete the review of the MOU.

	Discussion on coordination between NERC and NAESB
	· Mr. Benjamin noted that Ms. York, co-chair of the WEQ BPS, has planned to attend the NERC ORS meetings.
· The committee agreed that the NAESB WEQ Standards Review Committee (SRS) should be proactive and monitor the NERC SAC meetings.

	Action Items:
	· The ERO will draft a letter to send to NERC and the IRC.  The WEQ Leadership will begin drafting this letter during its meeting on December 12.

	Next Meetings
	· The ERO Committee will next meet after the Board of Directors meeting on December 13.  Ms. McQuade will circulate possible dates for the next meeting/conference call.

	Adjournment
	· The meeting adjourned at 9:00 AM Central.


Attendance:

	Name
	Organization
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	Don Benjamin
	NERC
	Committee Member

	Scott Brown
	Exelon Corporation
	Committee Member

	Michael Desselle
	AEP
	Committee Chair

	John Lucas
	Southern Company
	Committee Member

	Roy True
	ACES Power Marketing
	Committee Member

	Joel Dison
	Southern Company
	Observer

	Barry Lawson
	NRECA
	Observer

	Laura Kennedy
	NAESB
	Staff

	Rae McQuade
	NAESB
	Staff
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